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WACO Family and Friends;  
 
There is a lot of stuff to read below so please take some time to at least read part 

of it. 
I almost forgot to mention that David Hime has all of the t-shirts that we ordered. 

Come to this meeting and pick yours up or call David H.  316-371-7100 to go and pick 
yours up from him. 

 
I hope that all of you have seen the fish fry flier and the e-mail about the 1964 

Chevelle that is for sale. 
 
Our next meeting will be on September 4th at the Sedgwick County Park. 

WACO will be providing hamburgers, hot dogs, soft drinks and water. We will be in an 
air conditioned pavilion with tables, chairs and all of the other goodies.  

As Kevin mentioned on the flier we will have a guest from the Sedgwick County 
Zoo at this meeting to talk to us about the SCZ. 

There is good parking so please drive your classic to this meeting so we can 
have our own little show in the parking lot. If you can’t drive your classic please make 
sure that you come anyway and bring your family and friends. 

We will be in the Sunflower shelter which is on the South end of the park. If you 
enter from 13th street you will turn in at the traffic light and then take a right which will 
then take you North  to a big parking lot. The Sunflower building is at the North West 
corner of this parking lot. If you need a copy of the flier and map again, please let me 
know. 

 
          Please remember to thank Kevin for all of the effort he has put in to holding this 
meeting at the Sedgwick County Park. 
 

This will be a meeting so don’t forget to bring you “Show N Tell” item. 
 
Wichita Burner enjoyed having us at their open house last year and they would 

like to do it again this year. Right now they are planning their open house for 
Wednesday September 18 from 11:00 am until 2:00 pm. There will be good parking for 
all of our cars and FREE FOOD and soft drinks. Please put it on your calendar and plan 
on attending. We will be raffling off a couple of nice items so please come and 
participate. 

Maybe we can get the Falcon club and the Camaro club to join us there. 
 

          I am sure that there is someone out there that is a WACO member or a friend of a 
WACO member that is looking for a beautiful 1964 Chevelle. 
          Ron has spent the last 30 years lovingly restoring and upgrading this car. 
          It is ready to go anywhere any time. 
          Please let Ron or I know if you want to see pictures. 



          I have other pictures but they are hard for me to open and resend. David Hime 
helped me with the attached pictures that you should be able to open easier. If you want 
the other pictures please let me know. David G.           

1964 Chevy Chevelle Malibu Super Sport; .040 Over 350 – 358 cu.in. Engine, .510 Lift 

230 Degrees Duration cam, Alum. Heads, 1.5 Rockers, 4 Bolt Forged Crankshaft, Alum. Sheet 

Metal Intake Manifold, 2 F.I. Tech Throttle Bodies,    8 Injectors, 132 Nozzles, Body Off 

Rotisserie Restoration, Frame – Ground Smooth & Re-welded & Partially Boxed, Powder 

Coated Frame & Suspension Parts, Bilstein Shocks, 12 Bolt 4.11 Posi Rear-end Narrowed 4”, 

Tubes Welded, Tremac TKO 600 Trans., 5 Speed, .064 Overdrive Top Gear, Body – New Right 

Rear Quarter Panel & Trunk Floor, All Glass New with Gray Factory Tint - No Film, Most 

Chrome Removed, Door Handles Removed, Remote Entry, Electric Heated Leather Seats from 

Audi A6, Vintage Air, Dakota Digital Gauges, FLAT FIRE WALL, Custom Built Bar Grill 

$49,000           620-727-6857             Ron D. Ensz 

“Haulin' Oz Car Show” 

Don Hattan Chevrolet is proudly taking the reins of Haulin’ Oz, the area’s only All-GM 
Truck show this year. We will be hosting the show on Saturday, September 28, 2024 at the 
Kansas Aviation Museum. We’re expecting around 300-350 people to attend the show, if not 
more (the interest in our event page is over 1,200 people, but we don’t know if that many will 
actually come). The car show entries will arrive from 9-11 that morning, followed by judging 
from 11-1, and then finish with the awards ceremony around 2. 

 
If you want to put your car in the next Cars & Cockpits show in Benton on 

August 17th, you need to send a picture of your car to Rob Santore at 
carsandcockpitsKS@gmail.com. I went to the last show as a spectator and even though 
it rained there were still a lot of cars there.  

 
Legend of Hutchinson car show will be Saturday August 31st. Call 620-663-

9195 for more information. 
 
Broadway Medical will be holding their 30 year anniversary car show 

September 7th, 10 am until 4 pm, visit gobroadwayhomemed.com/carshow for more 
information. 

 
The 3rd Annual Reflection Ridge car show will be held on Saturday September 

14 from 10 am until 1 pm. 3110 N Ridge Road, Reflection Ridge Golf Club East parking 
lot. 

 
The Mid America Chevelle Club in KC will be hosting their annual one day 

Chevelle show on September 28th 2024. It is going to be held at a new location, 
Embassy Suites by Hilton, 10401 S Ridgeview Rd, Olathe KS 66061. For more 
information please go to their web site http://midamericachevelles.com. 

The new location is the same place that they plan on Hosting the MCR 2025 
show. 

It might make a good one day cruise to go there and check it out this year. 

mailto:carsandcockpitsKS@gmail.com
http://midamericachevelles.com/


 
We need to start planning some WACO events like cruises, picnics, luncheons , 

dinners, tours or whatever you all want to do. Help with the planning by letting us know 
what you want to do. 

 
The 23rd Annual Alva OK show will be held on September 20,21 & 22 this year. 

This is a really good really big FREE car show. Lots of stuff going on. 
www.bigcruiseandcarshow.com 

 
The next few car shows I stole from the D-Dudes information. 

There are 4 Car Show Events to mention, they are attached and listed 

below.  😊 

 

1st    is September 7th 2024 the 6th Annual Car Show – Wichita Adaptive 

Sports - (Listed Below) 

 

2nd   is September 15th 2024 the 31st Annual Car Show Show N’ Shine (Listed 

Below)  

 

3rd    is September 28th 2024 the 11th Annual Ace Hardware CMNH Car Show – 

Children’s Miracle Network Hospital - (Listed Below)  

4th   is January 18th & 19th 2025 the Cars For Charity – Bill McCutcheon will 

be the DJ again in January 2025 and has asked Cars for Charity for us 

to have the same area as     this year 2024, and they have agreed but 

they would like to have as many D-Dudes pre-register so they know how 

many they will have.  I have attached a copy of the 2025 Entry Form 

for you to pint out.  ( from the BOD and Carl – You can tell ALL the 

D-Dudes that all the folks - Including BOD and me enjoyed the Hawaii 

Theme you did at the show.) 

They really enjoyed our Hawaii Theme (This year’s 2025 theme is going to be 

Route 66) 

 

Please don’t hesitate to call if you have any questions.  😊   

 

http://www.bigcruiseandcarshow.com/


 



 

 



 

 

 
I am sure that all of you have already heard that Mandatory Water Restrictions 

go into effect on Monday 08/05/24. We are now in stage 2 of water conservation rules 
that will restrict those who water their lawns with City water will now be restricted to 
watering One Day Per Week. On their web site you can see the map that tells you 
which day of the week you will be able to water. They plan on fining people who do not 
follow the rules. 

We all knew that it was coming so we might as well get started before it gets 
worse. 

 



Kevin now has the parts off of the 1931 Chevrolet Fire truck so we / he can do 
some research in finding some replacement parts to make it run good again. I am not 
exactly sure what we need to do from here on but come to the next meeting and we will 
all find out. 

 
I do hope that everyone plans on voting again this year.  
 
I watched a very interesting video made by Uncle Tony’s Garage about “Brand 

Suicide”. I thought that it was very interesting so I thought that I would share it with you. 
I hope this link will get you there but if not go to YouTube and look for it. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PY_D4Ac71Vo 
 

            Christmas Party. I know it seems like it is awfully early to think about Christmas 
but venues fill up quickly and if we are not on top of it we will not find a good one. Mike 
and Cindy are always happy to have us at their place but with the great turnout that we 
have been having it seems like we need a little more room. 
          Kevin has found us what appears to be a really good place at the Motorplex at 
WSU. The room seats around 100 people, has video and stereo equipment and we can 
get it for only $100.00 for the evening.  
          I am sure that Kevin will have more information for us at the next meeting. 

         You can follow one of the links shown below for Regional pictures.  

http://wichitachevelle.com 

http://wichitachevelle.com/shows/history/2024/2024_mcr.html 
 
           

If you are looking for a Jeep Wrangler, here is your chance to buy one. 2008, V-
6, 4x4, only 150,000 miles, and really cheap at only $12,000.00 OBO, call Ken Smith 
316-706-6717. 

 
 If anyone is interested in owning a 1988 IROC with only 49,000 miles on it for 

$11,000.00 then give Rick Miller 316-259-8349 a call. 
 

If you are looking for an El Camino, now is your chance to buy one. 
          Gene League has two of them for sale. One is a 1965 and the other one is a 
1986 or 87 I think.  
          Call Gene for details, 1-316-648-0192 or genevleague@gmail.com. 
 

If anyone is looking for a 1967 SS, here is your chance to own one. 
I did want to let you know that I might be interested in selling my 67 SS red 4 

speed Chevelle but it would be in the $50,000 plus range. I do have $20,000+ of 
receipts. I would eventually get another one but I would like an automatic with power 
steering and possibly ac.  I know the vin # validates a factory 396 SS but not sure on 
the motor. I know it was completely rebuilt and I believe it is the original motor. Miles is 
less than 40,000. I have not actually advertised it yet but wanted to let you know in case 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PY_D4Ac71Vo
http://wichitachevelle.com/
http://wichitachevelle.com/shows/history/2024/2024_mcr.html
mailto:genevleague@gmail.com


you might know or hear of anyone that might be interested. Thanks Roger Wiggett 
rwiggett@cox.net 

 

WACO Events-  
 

WACO Monthly Meeting – Do not forget to bring your show and tell item 
for the meeting.  

 
WACO Luncheon – Think about it. 
 

CAR SHOWS: follow one of the following links. 
https://www.audacy.com/keyn/events 
http://www.mulvanemarauders.com/index2.cfm 

           

SWAP MEETS:  Please let me know if you hear of more swap meets 
that I need to list.  
          CRUISES:  
           
          Needed or For Sale items:  

Edelbrock Carbs If anyone has any old Edelbrock carbs that they want to get rid 
of cheap, please let me know. David G. 316-706-0973 

 
Split Bench Seat 64-67 If anyone has a 64-67 split bench front seat for sale, 

please let me know. David G. 316-706-0973 
 
If you need some upholstery work done please contact Russell Webbers friend 

Jessie Foraker 316-932-3991 at Stardust Upholstery. He will get you fixed right up. 
 
Don Overstake, a WACO member, has a 468 CI engine for sale and you can 

hear it run if you are interested. 
 
Brian McNeil, a WACO member, has a couple of cars to sell. 
I am looking to sell a couple of my cars and some parts.  I have a 1970 Chevelle LS6, red 

automatic, that is on the LS6 registry and had a frame on restoration performed by Rick Nelson of 
Muscle Cars Design and Restoration.  The car doesn't have documentation, but Rick has all the photos 
for the unit.  I also have a 1971 Monte Carlo SS 454, triple black in color, with all options.  It had a 
complete three year restoration performed on it.  I have a spare LS6 engine for a 1970 Chevelle LS6 4 
speed that Rick Nelson restored for me as a spare, a TH400 automatic transmission, read axle housing 
for a 1970 Chevelle F41 suspension that came off a LS6 car with a date code of Jan 1970. 

I'm not sure how to post this stuff or sell it, but I would like them go to good homes.  Maybe you 
could share the above with some of the regional/local club members.  People can reach out to me at my 
email or cell phone number if interested.  Let me know about the club membership dues and I'll get 
those paid if I owe anything. 
Respectfully yours, 
Brian McNeil 

mailto:rwiggett@cox.net
https://www.audacy.com/keyn/events
http://www.mulvanemarauders.com/index2.cfm


brianmcneil61@gmail.com 
(316) 734-8674 cell phone 

 
Current Officers: 

          President – Kevin Clark 316-644-6049 ksnclark@cox.net 

          Vice President – Doug Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net 
          Ast. Vice President – Bob Cox 316-209-1054 robs427chvl@hotmail.com 

          Secretary – Becky Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net 
          Treasurer – David Gohring 316-706-0973 degohring@outlook.com 
           
Web Site: http://wichitachevelle.com 
 

          Facebook: facebook.com/wichitaareachevelleowners 
 
David Gohring 
WACO – Treasurer 
7550 N Greenwich 
Wichita KS 67226-8253 
316-744-2381 H# 
316-706-0973 C# 
degohring@outlook.com 

I am – You are, “We the People”. 
Today is the most important day of your life. 
Think Before You Speak. 
In God We Trust. 
Never Forget. 
Let it go! 
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